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Re: Caltrain Horns 

From Martin J Sommer <martin@sommer.net> 

Date Thu 12/26/2024 2:06 PM 

To Caltrain BOD Public Support <CaltrainBODPublicSupport@caltrain.com> 

Cc Board (@caltrain.com) <board@caltrain.com>; Board (@samtrans.com) <board@samtrans.com> 

ATTENTION: This email came from an extEt.rrti1«1ioWlf�@naC!rt:1Pt open attachments or click on links from 

Happy Holidays. Could I please have an official response to this, heading into the new year? 

Thank you, 

Martin 

On 11/26/24 8:48 PM, Martin J Sommer wrote: 

Dear Caltrain BOD Public Support, 

Thank you for the additional information. I have read through the suggested General Code 

of Operating Rules (GCOR) and Title 49 (CFR 49), and nothing states as "required", the practice of 

sounding the bell/horn on every entry and exit of a grade separated station, such as University 

Ave station in Palo Alto. 

This is simply a "choice" made by Caltrain, is different from other train systems (BART, Muni, etc) 

in the SF Bay area, and is unjustified by federal or state requirements. This choice, is creating 

unneeded noise pollution. 

Please limit the ringing of bells or sounding of horns while entering University Ave station, to 

potential imminent danger, such as a person either on or too close to the tracks. 

Thank you, 

Martin 

On 11/5/24 10:38 AM, Caltrain BOD Public Support wrote: 

Dear Martin Sommer, 

Thank you for your feedback regarding the use of the bell and horn at the Palo 

Alto University Ave. Station. We appreciate your concerns about noise pollution 

and the impact it has on the community. 

To clarify, "Company policy" references the General Code of Operating Rules 

(GCOR), which aligns with the Federal Railroad Administration (FRA) regulations 

and Title 49 (CFR 49). While we understand your suggestion to limit the use of 














